CAPE FEAR BALLROOM DANCERS EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 15, 2008
Present:  Gene Reynolds, Dick Webb, Drew Ziegler, Carol Conklin, Bill Conklin, Hazel Hinton, Sue Skene and Ann Bailey.

Hazel Hinton read the minutes from the October 18, Board Meeting.

Dick Webb reported as of October 31, 2008, we had a balance of $8371 in bank account. He reported that we had spent $1087 more this year than we had taken in.

There was a discussion about our contract with Roland’s Dance Studio and if Sandra was not able to play the music it was understood that someone from the Studio would play the music.  At this time we did not have a copy of the contract that was signed for the year 2007.  The cost to rent the studio is $350 and Sandra had told Dick Webb to pay Roland Junior $100 for playing the music.  The $350 had been mailed in earlier.
Gene Reynolds said it had been suggested that a couple do an exhibition at our formal dances. Sandra and Billy Peterson will do an exhibition at our Christmas formal.

Carol Conklin and Hazel Hinton will meet with Tammy from Highland Country Club to select our menu for the Christmas formal.  

Hazel Hinton said a lady from A Flair to Remember would like to do our table arrangements for December for half price.  The Board agreed that would be fine.

Cape Fear Ballroom Dancers will not have a New Year’s Dance this year.  At this time it is our understanding the Roland’ Dance Studio will have a party and CFBDs  are welcome to attend.  Keep in touch with Roland’s to see what is going on.

Sue Skene said she wants to be replaced.

The meeting was adjourned.

Ann Bailey, Secretary

